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Re: Proposed Changes to the Consolidated Reéports of Condition and Income (Call Report)

To Whom Tt May Concern:

The Federal Financial Institiitions Examination Council (FFIEC) has proposed revisions to the Consolidated
Reports of Condition and Income (Call Report), which would require all banks that have any subprime
consumer ending programs to report the total dollar amount outstanding on their call reports and would
estabhsh specific addltlonal requirements for banks that have total subprlme programs Wli,h dollar amounts
equal to or greater than 25 percent of Tier 1 capital. The proposed revisions will result in ‘confusion,
inconsistencies, and increased regulatory burden for banks w1thout Clea.r beneflt to the banking industry or
the regulatory agenmes functlons :

There remains no (ﬂear définition of the term “subprime”. The agenaes state in Lhe Federal Register Notice
that they plan to treat the information obtained by these reports as confidential because, notw1thstand1ng
the Examiner Guidance on Subprlme Lending, there is no_standard. 1ndustry w1de approach to. the
deflmtlons of ¢ subprime or “program”. ' The lack of these cr1t1ca1 deflmtmns results'in the meanmgs of
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these terms being “institution-specific.” As a result, institutions may reach different conclusions regarding
whether their programs fall under this category. This leads to serious data integrity issues, which defeats
the purpose of the additional reporting and may lead to inconsistent enforcement of examination policies
related to subprime lending,

The notice also states that because such a clear definition is lacking, “the reported information will not be
entirely comparable from one institution to the next, leading to potential misinterpretation of the data by
the publin:.”2 According to the proposal, the agencies would like this data to remain confidential for a time
to ensure adequate experience and uniformity has been gained; for example, six or eight quarters’ data will
remain confidential.’ The very fact that the agencies feel that the data integrity may be so poor as to deem
it confidential is cause enough to avoid such reporting requirements. Furthermore, without public
disclosure, the data will be of little use to the industry since banks often rely on peer data for benchmarking
purposes.

The regulators have struggled in recent years defining and evaluating subprime lending programs
consistently. Adding additional reporting requirements without clear guidance and definition will result
greater costs for banks and will produce inconclusive data that will prevent meaningful analysis for purposes
of formulating supervisory policy.

Sincerely,

) B

Trent Sorbe
Vice President/ Corporate Audit and Compliance
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